The East Valley Model T Ford New Letter

Od.1, no.4

July and August 2003

2003 Officers

President Vice President Treasurer Secretary Steve Linney Joe Fellin George Elms Claudia Linney

September Meeting

Just a reminder that September's meeting we will be making a lot of decision on the club behalf ECT. Jacket color, patch artwork and newsletter name. So it will be a meeting that you will not want to miss. As you noticed the date has changed this month since we will be out of town on the 3rd Thursday of the month.

At our last meeting there was some concern that our meetings should be held at the same location every month so there is some consistence. This will be another decision that will be made that night also.

We hope to see you all at the meeting if you are not able to attend but have something you would like to summit then please let one of the board members know or get it to one of them.

Next Meeting

*****September 18, 2003*****

At Steve and Claudia Linney's 2520 East Pueblo Ave Mesa AZ (408) 833-1907

Directions: From US 60 get off on Gilbert Road head north you go past Southern to Pueblo go east and that is our street address above

address above. Proadway Pueblo Ave Southern US 60

Summer Breakfast Club

By Claudia Linney

It was the first day of summer June 21, 2001 we as a club met at Cracker for breakfast, you ask why did we go to Crackers when all other news letters stated we were going to May West Restaurant, well the restaurant was unfortunately burned down so we were unable to go there. But we still had to have breakfast so we did some fast calling and ended up at Crackers (thanks to John and Jan for the heads up and the restaurant selection).

Those in attendance were Bob & Idros Wildman, The Linney family, John & Jan Peterson, George Elms, and George & Ann Tunnell with grandson Wesley and Model T. Okay the only car there was from Phoenix it was just to close for the rest of us or should I say HOT!



President Message By Steve Linney

Well it's been awhile since we've got together hope all is well with you and your families. Also hope you have had a wonderful summer out of the heat. We were able to attend a lot of swap meets. Long Beach there was a lot of treasury in among the rust, as Claudia would say. I was surprised to hear other members were there Steve Nissle. He didn't see me but Humble. Howard said he carried on a little conversation with him. (If you know Howard I'm sure it was not a little conversation). We were also able to attend the Riverside swap meet, I think it was Hotter there than her in AZ. I found a few more pieces of rust for my T garden. Since the hot weather is soon to come to an end we hope to be a little more active. So plan attend some great tours this fall with your T's.

The board members got together this last month to get the bylaws set for the club, we will have them to view at the September meeting and will vote on them at the October meeting.

Big reminder the September meeting will be very important we hope that all will be able to attend and get your good ideas in for the patches, club colors and bylaws. So please plan to attend.



Fall Tour

Sponsored by The Linneys

Place: Mystery tour meet at the Linney's home

Date: October 11, 2003

Time: 8:30 am to 1:30 pm

RSVP: 480 833-1907

This will be fun and something the car club has not done before bring a picnic lunch to enjoy and share. Entrance fee will be \$6.00 per person.

On a National Note

2003

September 14-20: Southern AZ 7th Shootout Tour in Sierra Vista, AZ For information, contact Frank Hoiles, 2121 N. Nightshade Dr., Tucson, AZ 85715. Phone 520-722-6110. frankahoiles@msn.com We have spoke with frank and he is in need of more people to sign up. This tour is a lot of fun if you have not been its close enough to home and so much fun.

October 1 22. Seve Freegard is sponsoring a tour of southern AZ see the flyer enclosed.

2004

June 20-24 San Diego, California. The Model T Ford Club of San Diego will host a MTFCA National Tour.

Editor Note: Help I need articles to put in the newsletter. I want to Thank Jan Peterson for all the wonderful articles but we need more! PLEASE Claudia Linney 2520 East Pueblo Ave. Mesa AZ 85204 (480)-833-1907.

Story suggestion how did you become interested in old cars, and how you became and old car owner.